1470

I have resided in Enfield all my life, for the past 56 years at my present address.

I wish to show my concern at the following proposed developments in the Borough as
follows:-

Policy SP PL10 Pages 80-87 Figure: 3.11 The possible housing development on either side
of Enfield Road. At the present time this

allows a green space between many housing estates. There is also access for walkers to use
and provides a much needed space. If this was to

be built up it would be a continuous housing estate from Enfield Town to Oakwood Tube
Station. This area is also historically part of the old

'Enfield Chase' The former hunting ground of Kings and as such has value if not in a
monetary sense certainly in an aesthetic sense.

Policy SP PL 9 Pages 77-80 Concept Plan Figure 3-10 3,000 new houses in a 'sustainable
settlement' at Crews Hill with the potential for

longer term expansion. I would question that an area such as this would be suitable for any
large housing scheme. there is presently

the Crews Hill Golf Club nearby which provides recreational time for the people of Enfield
and since the closure of Whitewebbs G.C. has proved to be

very popular. If this Club was to be threatened with closure it would deny many people the
chance to experience the beauty of the local area. It does

have a ' right of way' which is of course open to all. I would assume that this development
would include 'affordable housing' , but thinking of its

location I would think that the distance from local amenities could prove a problem for
those living in this area.

Policy SA62 Page 383 & SP CL4 Pages 277-279 A big expansion of the Spurs Football
training ground. I agree that the development presently owned by

Spurs is well run and maintained but dispute that they need even more land. What
assurances have been requested by the Council that if, later on Spurs

find that they do not need all the proposed land it would not be sold off for more housing
developments?

Policy DE6 Pages 156-160 and SA2 Palace Gardens Shopping Centre Page 321

The encouragement for tall buildings in this historic part of Enfield Town would totally
overshadow the Town Centre Conservation Area.
Enfield Town is an historic location and as such adds interest to this area.

In closing I would like to say that I do appreciate the need for good housing within our
Borough but as this Pandemic has shown many people have
benefited from access to the green spaces in our Borough and I fear that once gone, with



the best will in the world these areas will be gone forever.

I would also like to reference the Meridian Water development and ask why this plan has
taken so long to be completed. It was supposed to

be the answer to the housing problems of Enfield but very little has been published
regarding the present situation.

It seems that plans to build on various Station Car Parks will also exacerbate parking
problems in those areas. As I understand there are also plans

to build on the sites of local supermarkets. Where are "ordinary people" expected to shop!

I trust that I have completed this formal objection correctly,



